
Parish Office  
Office staff:  Uiesemaalii Holmes 
  Sarah Laurenson 
 
Office Hours: Tuesday to Friday 
  10am to 3pm 
  
75 Taranaki Street, Te Aro, Wellington 6011 
04 384 7695 / office@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Sitiveni Pouvalu (Custodian) 
027 724 9986 
 

 

Ministry Team 
Rev Utumau’u Pupulu, (Parish 
Superintendent) 
021 842 883/utumauu@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Nicola Teague Grundy (10am Presbyter)  
021 274 1957 / 04 242 0176 
nicola@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Simote Taunga (Tongan Presbyter)  
021 033 3385/ simote@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Sikeli Cawanikawai (Fijian Presbyter)  
021 207 6273/ sikeli@wesleychurch.org.nz 

 

 
 

Upcoming Services 
Sunday 4th December  Combined Service (HC)—Preacher Rev Peter Taylor 

Sunday 11th December —Worship Leader Nicola Teague Grundy 
 

     Upcoming Rosters: 
 
Sunday 4th December 

(Combined Service)  

Notices: Tongans 

Readings: Fijians/Samoans 

Door Stewards: Fijian congregation 

Morning Tea: Samoan congregation 

Flower: Tongan congregation 

 

Sunday 11th December 

Notices: Lusi Tevita 

Readings: Leatuavao Family 

Door Stewards: Joe Taulelei,  & 

Melina Takau-Samson 

Morning Tea: Manuao Family 

Flower: Tongan congregation 

 

Next Sunday Readings: 
 
Is 11: 1-10, Ps 72: 1-7, 18-19 
Rom 15: 4-13, Mt 3: 1-12 

Meetings Coming Up: 
 
Lay Clergy Dialogue - 
Wednesday 30th November, in the 
Vestry, 6.30pm 
 
Finance & Resources -
Wednesday 30th November, 
7.30pm. 
 

Parish Council -Sunday 4th 
December, 1.00pm 

www.wesleychurch.org.nz 

10am Congregation News 
Sunday 27th November 2022 



Events Coming Up: 

Midweek Lunch— 

Wednesday 30th November in New Hall. 
Acting Tumuaki Te Aroha Rountree will 
be attending and she is also President-
Elect. ( Please bring a plate to share) 
 
Induction Synod Superintendent—  
Everyone is invited to join LNIS next 
Saturday at 12 noon for lunch. Induction 
of Nicola will be at 2pm at St Pauls 
Church Feilding. All Welcome. 
 

10am Christmas Party - Sunday 11th 

December, 11-3pm, New Hall. 
 

Other News: 
Next Sunday –  
Combined Service.  The President of the 
Methodist Church of New Zealand Rev 
Peter Taylor, will be our preacher. There 
will be an opportunity to speak with Peter 
following the service. Nicola will be in 
New Plymouth next Sunday for the 
commissioning of Rev Sally Carter at New 
Plymouth Methodist Parish. 
 

Message From DCM— 
Kia ora 
 

This is a big thank you email for your 
assistance at DCM’s Christmas Foodbank 
Appeal. 
 

The day was a huge success – and our 
stock room at Wesley is now chock-a-
block with food which will be a massive 
help as we head into a very busy time of 
year for our Foodbank. The event was also 
a profile-raising one for DCM, and has led 
to a number of donations which is 
particularly appreciated. So thank you for 
the part you played as the ‘face’ of DCM. 
It was great to get our message out there, 
as the people we are working with are 
really feeling the pinch of rising food costs 
at the moment. 

 

We couldn’t have done it without you! 
Please pass on DCM’s thanks to your 
community 

Ngā mihi, Matthew Mawkes 
 

First Sunday of Advent 
The Pacific Ocean links us with 
communities on the frontline of the climate 
crisis.  Already people have had to move 
from their traditional whenua or 
land.  Others do not have enough safe 
drinking water and sometimes experience 
more dangerous cyclones and 
droughts.  The Pacific Conference of 
Churches has been relentless in voicing the 
cry of their people for climate 
justice.  There is no time.  We must act 
now to protect God’s earth for future 
generations.  In this climate crisis, we stand 
with Pacific peoples. Together we live 
with hope for the whole creation. 

CWS Christmas Appeal - Let Hope Flow 
this Christmas 
This year’s Christmas Appeal highlights 
the life-changing, life-giving work of CWS 
partners sharing hope on the frontline of 
climate change. CWS Partners are part of 
local communities, taking practical steps so 
people have safe water and can better 
protect themselves when disaster strikes. 
Material about the appeal is available this 
morning. Please take a copy of the 
information. 
 

The donations that we contribute help 
ensure there are resources so families have 
water and food, displaced people have 
shelter, children can attend school and 
people can provide the psychosocial 
support they need for their own well-being. 
 

You can place your donation as part of 
your offering over the period of advent, or 
send your donation directly to CWS.  
 

 Thank you for coming to our service!  
Please make sure you have our car pass on your dashboard.  
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